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July 8, 2019 – Decatur, AL – The City of Decatur and Morgan County officials are committed to keeping our citizens and environment safe. As a part of our on-going efforts to identify and, if needed, implement changes to areas that may impact safety, we recently requested that 3M investigate and evaluate the potential presence of perfluorinated compounds (PFAS) in three landfills that are no longer in use. 3M has operated in Decatur since the early 1960s and manufactured PFOS and PFOA.
As a result of the request from city and county officials, company leaders are working with them and government regulatory agencies to investigate and address any issues related to PFAS at the three former landfills at Brookhaven, Deer Springs, and Old Moulton Road/Mud Tavern. 

Officials with the City of Decatur and Morgan County also expect to announce soon a plan of action to address the presence of these chemicals in the current Decatur-Morgan County Landfill.
The City and County consulted with State Health Officer Scott Harris, MD, MPH, FACP, FIDSA, with the Alabama Department of Public Health who issued this statement with respect to potential exposure to per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS). ADPH has not received any reports of any health hazards associated with people at Brookhaven or the Aquadome,” stated Harris. He continued, "Swallowing or dermal contact with PFAS-containing surface water through recreational activities (swimming, water sports, etc.) are not expected to cause harm to human health. According to the Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry (ATSDR), dermal exposure is slow and does not result in significant absorption of PFAS.  ATSDR has observed, ‘Studies have shown that only a small amount of PFAS can get into your body through your skin; therefore, showering and bathing in water containing PFAS should not increase exposure. Washing dishes in water containing PFAS should not increase exposure.’  The Alabama Department of Public Health continues to monitor updates from the Environmental Protection Agency and ATSDR and makes recommendations based on new information as it becomes available."
Decatur Mayor Tab Bowling stated, “I understand that Decatur citizens want to know what all of this means to them. Most importantly, Decatur’s water is completely safe. Customers can reference DU’s statement regarding water quality on the DU website at www.decaturutilities.com/water for more information. 

According to a statement released by 3M:  “At 3M, we know we have a responsibility to this community, and our leadership is serious about continuing to address any remaining PFAS concerns here,” said Robin Higgs, 3M’s former Decatur site manager and current Film and Materials Resource Division director. “While we are confident that we followed all existing laws and regulations when we delivered PFAS-containing materials to these landfills decades ago, we are committed to working with the city, county and government regulators to take appropriate steps to investigate these landfills and make sure they are maintained in a safe condition. If there are any PFAS-related issues with the sites, we will find and fix them.”

The City of Decatur will continue to use advances in technology and knowledge to identify ways to improve our community in order to keep our citizens safe.”

Tab R. Bowling
Mayor

For more information about PFAS, we invite you to visit www.pfasfacts.com.
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